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Executive Bureau Meeting 
Date: 9 February 2007
Venue: QeC-ERAN Office ; Rue Vieux Marché aux Grains 48, 1000 Brussels

Time : 09:00-12:00
Subject: Directors Report

Network Developments
1.  Membership
I attach an excel file which provides an overview of existing, new and potential members as of 31/1/07. This will become a standard document that I will present at  each executive bureau meeting.

The overall trend at the end of 2006 is that we have lost two members and gained four. Furthermore there are a further 6 potential members . Of these two are very definitely likely to become members during the course of this year.
In terms of strategy, as agreed previously we need to arrange EB delegation for :

· Visit to Lyon, Charlon sur Soane and Grand Remy. 

· Visit to Charlois and Amsterdam( and at least one or two potential members)

· Visit to Glasgow and Newcastle( and one or two potential members)

With the help of Torino I have also taken on a work placement who will focus on our Italian    members( existing) as well as marketing the network to potential new members. I have also secured a placement via Charlois who will start to undertake a similar role in terms of Flemish and Dutch members( potential and existing). The student placement from Paris is undertaking a similar role for France.

Finally, following the delegation we sent to Turkey last year , there has been some follow up but at this stage it is clear that the fee of €3000(new member states rate) is going to be too high for the Turkish towns. The proposal is to try and establish a consortium of towns/cites( 12  to14) who between them would pay an annual fee of €20,000. (This would be a membership with only one voting right at the agm.)This would then pay to contract someone who would undertake research and identify opportunities for Turkish members of the consortium as well as provide information . 
There is a need to now invest in the cost of trying to set up the proposed consortium. This would amount to a one –off fee of €3000 for some to work for 2 months in establishing the consortium. In addition , it would be necessary to pay for one trip to Turkey to create a face –to- face contact. Total cost would therefore be in the region of €4000. This cost could be met from income generated by project funding.

Required actions:
1. Arrange dates for above visits.
2. Agree proposal for establishing a Turkish consortium
2. QeC-ERAN Office
The process of settling into the new office has continued and slowly the new space is taking shape. The meeting room is already proving to be very useful as we are now able to charge the usage of the room to projects.
In terms of the staffing there have been following changes:

a. Francesca Colleta, from Torino will begin a placement with effect from 12/7/07.

b. Anna Pohjamo from Vantaa will be finishing her  student placement at the  end February 2007 and will be succeeded by David Gerrits from Charlois.
c. Carl Garcia has started a placement with effect from 1/12/06. He is from the University of Val de Marne(Paris). 
d. Grainne Maginnis from Belfast will be starting a placement with effect from 6 February. 

3. Flash Number 1/2007
The  Flash was produced in January and was translated into Spanish, Italian and French
4. The Website
The Website continues to develop. However, it is not proving possible to maintain this in two languages. The costs are too prohibitive. Through the translation of the Flash we will inform members of documents available on our Members data base.
Project Developments

1. Restart

The mid-term report to the European Commission has been approved and contracts signed for year two. The project will finish in October 2007; the third Peer Review Workshop  will take place  in Ljubljana at the end of February. 
2. Genderwise

The mid-term reports and the  interim external auditors report has been approved by the Commission.The final event is taking place on 2/2/07 in Brussels. As agreed at the AGM we have been able to provide two places for network members who are not project partners.
3. Udiex –Alep

The project is approaching completion. The Coaching and Mentoring Network has now been completed and the Training Needs Audit is virtually complete.  The issue is how to now progress the follow up project. Accordingly , via the input from the student placements we are widening the audit to include greater input from countries not well represented within the Udiex-Alep project. In addition we have created the European Regeneration Managers network and already we have nearly 50 members. The goal will be include as many of  the participants in sevarl Urbact networks. We could use this as the basis for the first network workshop of the year. Proposed title would be “Skills for Sustainable and Competitive  Communities”. I have already had discussions with the OECD and the European Council as well as the Academy for Sustainable Communities in the UK and I believe we could get their involvement in such an event. We could use this also to launch an eventual project within the new Urbact 2 (2007)programme as well as the Life Long Learning Programmes in 2008.
The proposal is to develop Udiex-Alep into on “online Academy”. This would offer on-line modules reflecting the needs emerging from the Training needs audit. In addition two or three face to face workshops would also take place each year.

Required action:

To organise  network meeting in Brussels on the proposed theme. Possible dates need to be agreed.
4. Urbs-Health

The Urbs-Health project has planned the third peer review. This will take place in Liverpool at the beginning of March
5. European Residents in Regeneration Network
The project has commenced( with a cut in the budget from the Commission).We  have already submitted a follow  proposal to try and secure some further funding to develop this work.
6. INTI
A  proposal has been developed and submitted a decision is expected in April.
7. ESIP

The application for core funding that we submitted was once again unsuccessful. The reasons given are less then clear and I will have a meeting with the head of unit in order to try and clarify what has gone wrong.
The issue now is how to continue. We have successfully established ESIP under Slovakian law. ESIP has a board with representation from all new member states. It has a membership of 46 organisations (including two ministries) from the new member states. The Self Governing Region do not want to give up. They are prepared to find office space and meet all operating costs in order to develop the work of ESIP. They are requesting that we commit €300 per month for the next year . This will enable the employment of a graduate who can begin to contact members as well as provide information services. In addition the strategy is to develop one or two projects with the self governing region that will involve ESIP as a key partner, thus creating resources for the organisation and thus raising its profile. This is essential as we cannot wait until the next possibility for core funding , which will be in late 2007. ESIP has to undertake some activities.
Required action:

To agree to meet the monthly cost of €300 for at least one year.
8. Operation Social Inclusion – Italy

We developed and submitted a proposal for promoting the EU Social Inclusion Strategy. The call was targeted at national member state level and with priority for Southern and Eastern Europe. Unfortunately, our proposal was not successful. We have written a formal letter to the Commission as the results of the evaluation undertaken by the EC suggested that our application had not been actually read.
      9.   Managing Migration and Integration in cities and regions

 In response to a request from the Commission we have developed and submitted a pilot proposal for the new Fast Track programme. We are waiting for a response from DG Regio and the Urbact Secretariat.
      9. Projects being developed
           We are currently developing a number of projects :

· In the new Life Long Learning Programme we are developing two projects. One that will aim to use our failed Article 6 bid in relation to older women in the labour market. The other will be a dissemination and awareness raising proposal targeted at ESIP members. Deadline for submissions is 30/3 and 30/4

· Work is also progressing in developing a number of potential Urbact/Fast Track proposals:

· Demographic Ageing: Challenges for social and economic planning

· Neighbourhood Governance

· Skills for sustainable and competitive communities

· Masterplanning/Cultural Planning

Other Developments

1. International Conference: Buenos Aires March 2007
It has proved impossible to progress this. We have tried to secure sponsorship but without success. The only possible avenue would be via the Urbs-Al programme but this requires a considerable amount of time and this would not be achievable in the available time.
2. Presence

We are setting up a social enterprise that will provide quality technical support and services to our projects as well as to other EU projects.

          More specifically , Presence has the following goals:

· To establish a network of Translational “Associates” who will provide the range of “consultancy services” . Associates will be persons who have a proven track record in their specific policy area and those who subscribe to the social goals of the enterprise.

· To establish a Social Investment Fund which will be created by “Associates” agreeing to pay 10% of their fees earned through contract work via Presence into such a fund. Once the Social Investment has been capitalised sufficiently, the fund will provide co-financing for innovative projects.QeC-ERAN would administer the allocation of the Social Investment Fund.

· To provide services at rate(s) that reflects ability to pay rather than the “market rate”. 

· Presence will operate across Europe, but will seek to ensure a specific focus within its portfolio on new member states.

The costs of setting up Presence can be covered from the contracts that currently are being generated by our projects. The medium/long terms goal would that Presence would be entirely self standing and indeed be paying QeC-ERAN a rental fee

Haroon Saad

Director 
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